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Annual General Membership Meeting 

 
January 26, 2022 

 
I. Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm 
II. Members in Attendance:  See attachments for sign in sheet. 
III. Reports 

a. Agenda 
i. Jim Martin motioned that the agenda be accepted as provided.  

Gary Winemiller seconded it and it was passed unanimously. 
ii. President Matt Lopez temporarily suspended the agenda items 

for a special guest. 
b. Special Guest  

i. John Snyder presented the band a check for $10,000 from the 
estate of Ed Snyder to be used by the band. 

c. President 
i. Matt Lopez returned to the agenda and presented the 

President’s Report. 
ii. See attachment of President’s Report 

d. Vice President 
i. Bill Bryce presented the Vice President’s Report. 

ii. Pete Falcone is a new member of the band and a snare 
dummer. 

iii. The band is putting forth a great deal of effort to keep 
rehearsing and improving. 

iv. Many other bands look up to us and are trying to model after 
us because we are still rehearsing and progressing where 
many of them are not. 

v. All the hard work is paying off and thanks for working so hard. 
vi.  

e. Secretary 
i. Jim Kraftchak stated that last year’s meeting minutes had been 

sent out to everyone prior to the meeting. 
ii. Kevin Byrne motioned that we forgo the reading of last year’s 

meeting minutes.  Matt Bickert seconded that motion and it 
passed unanimously. 



iii. Bill Bryce motioned that we accept the meeting minutes as 
written and that was seconded by Matt Lopez and it passed 
unanimously. 

f. Treasurer 
i. Tom Clappi presented the Treasurer’s report. 

ii. See attachment of Treasurer’s report. 
g. Member-At-Large Report 

i. Jim Ryan wanted to congratulate Matt Lind on his promotion 
as a full member of the band. 

h. Quartermaster 
i. A copy of the inventory report can be found in the attachments 

of these minutes. 
ii. Jason Allen stated that other than Scally Caps and Ties we 

didn’t buy too much over the year. 
iii. There is still a small handful of people that need uniform items. 

i. Uniform Officer 
i. Gary Winemiller stated that the Uniform Manual needs to be 

updated to reflect the changes that have been made. 
ii. New members need to read the manual and it can be gotten 

from the band’s website under the Staff area. 
iii. Gary Winemiller also stated that he would like to have an 

uniform inspection and/or uniform class. 
iv. Clarification on the proposed unit patch or American flag that 

it needs to be the same distance down the right sleeve as the 
band patch. 

j. Drum Major 
i. Bill Bryce stated that the band has worked hard over the last 

year to improve. 
ii. Bill Bryce stated that he is constantly being told by other 

service bands that we sound awesome. 
iii. We need to keep doing what we’ve been doing and continue to 

improve. 
iv. One area we need to improve in is marching. 
v. Plan is to potentially have 1 open rehearsal a month so that 

students can play with the band. 
vi. Our annual fundraiser will occur in the late spring this year. 

vii. We have a number of new events that will be coming up and 
you should look to TeamSnap for. 

viii. St. Patrick’s Day events are currently being lined up also.  Again 
look to TeamSnap. 

ix. Looking to get a new official band photo taken this coming 
year. 

k. Pipe Major 
i. Jason Allen stated that this year was bit more “normal” than 

last year was. 
ii. Everyone is working hard and it’s showing. 



iii. We are working to improve how we sound as a group overall. 
iv. There has been a big change for the better that is noticeable 

over the last two years on how the band has sounded. 
v. We are no longer correcting huge issues but fine tuning small 

details in the music to make it the best it can be. 
vi. Jason Allen stated that he believes that we are currently the 

best sounding service band in the area. 
vii. Because of our progress, now its easier to hear when there is 

an issue with the music and identify it. 
viii. John Burns has passed his audition and is now qualified to 

attend LODD events. 
ix. We haven’t hit every tune in the book yet but we are working 

on it. 
x. Jason Allen stated that he would like to continue in the role as 

the Pipe Major for another two years. 
xi. Because there has been interest, we will look into potentially 

competing in the Service Band category. 
xii. In the future we may be adding a weekend rehearsal in when 

we are adding new music. 
xiii. There is a possibility that the band will be able to get new 

chanters to help make it easier to stay in the “sweet spot” and 
sound better as a band. 

xiv. The band will only be as good as you make it. 
l. Band Manager 

i. Lisa Heilbraun was unable to attend so Matt Lopez read her 
report. 

ii. A copy of the Band Manger’s report is attached. 
IV. New Business 

a. Department Patches 
i. Steve Boulton motioned that we have the ability to add a 

department patch to the uniform as stated in the agenda and 
Matt Bickert seconded. 

ii. Matt Lopez opened the motion for discussion. 
1. Gary Winemiller asked if we would need permission 

from the organization to use their patch. 
2. Garrett McKenzie said that members would need to ask 

their organization if they can use the patch. 
3. Jason Allen stated that members would need to pay to 

get the patch put on their uniform or do it themselves as 
the band would not be doing it. 

4. Garrett McKenzie asked if it will be required to wear the 
patch or not.  Matt Lopez stated that the patch is 
optional. 

5. Garrett McKenzie then stated that for those without an 
organizational patch that we would need a standard 
American flag. 



6. Kevin Byrne stated that we may want to separate the 
shirt and sweater because it may not come off of the 
sweater without leaving a mark. 

7. Bill Bryce motioned that the wording be changed to 
only allow the organizational patch to be worn on the 
uniform shirt.  Matt Bickert seconded the motion. 

a. Jim Ryan stated that he thinks the amended 
motion is a good idea. 

b. The amended motion passed unanimously. 
iii. Gary Winemiller has been asked to update the Uniform Manual 

to include the updated wording for the organizational patch. 
b. Elections  

i. Board of Directors 
1. Matt Lopez turned the elections over the Jim Martin to 

run 
2. President 

a. Jason Allen nominated Matt Lopez and Matt 
Bickert seconded. 

b. Kevin Byrne motioned to close nominations and 
it was seconded by Matt Bickert. 

c. Vote was held by acclimation and Matt Lopez 
was voted in unanimously. 

d. Matt Lopez is reelected as president, 
congratulations. 

3. Vice President 
a. Steve Boulton nominated Bill Bryce and Tom 

Clappi seconded. 
b. Matt Lopez nominated Matt Bickert and Jason 

Allen seconded. 
c. Count was Matt Bickert 7, Bill Bryce 11. 
d. Bill Bryce is reelected as Vice President, 

congratulations. 
4. Secretary 

a. Jim Ryan nominated Jim Kraftchak and Matt 
Lopez seconded. 

b. Matt Lopez motioned to close nominations and it 
was seconded by Jim Ryan. 

c. Vote was held by acclimation and Jim Kraftchak 
was voted in unanimously. 

d. Jim Kraftchak is reelected as secretary, 
congratulations. 

5. Treasurer 
a. Matt Lopez nominated Tom Clappi and Gary 

Winemiller seconded. 
b. Matt Lopez motioned to close nominations and it 

was seconded by Matt Bickert. 



c. Vote was held by acclimation and Tom Clappi 
was voted in unanimously. 

d. Tom Clappi is reelected as treasurer, 
congratulations. 

6. Member-At-Large 
a. Bill Bryce nominated Matt Bickert and Matt 

Lopez seconded. 
b. John Burn nominated Jim Ryan and Gary 

Winemiller seconded. 
c. Count was Matt Bickert 14, Jim Ryan 5. 
d. Matt Bickert is the Member-At-Large, 

congratulations. 
7. Pipe Major 

a. Gary Winemiller nominated Jason Allen and Bill 
Bryce seconded. 

b. Matt Lopez motioned to close nominations and it 
was seconded by Tom Clappi. 

c. Vote was held by acclimation and Jason Allen 
was voted in unanimously. 

d. Jason Allen is reelected as Pipe Major, 
congratulations. 

8. Drum Major 
a. Steve Boulton nominated Bill Bryce and Gary 

Winemiller seconded. 
b. Matt Lopez motioned to close nominations and it 

was seconded by Tom Clappi. 
c. Vote was held by acclimation and Bill Bryce was 

voted in unanimously. 
d. Bill Bryce is reelected as Drum Major, 

congratulations. 
9. Jim Martin closed nominations. 

V. Good of the Order 
a. Jim Ryan motioned that we open discussions on the patch again, 

seconded by Tom Clappi. 
i. Jim Ryan motioned that instead of nothing on the uniform 

sweater that we all have the US flag on the uniform sweater, 
seconded by Steve Boulton. 

ii. Question was asked of Garry Winemiller if we had any issues 
with putting the US Flag on the uniform sweater? 

iii. Gary Winemiller answered that there would be no issue with 
placing the US Flag on the uniform sweater. 

iv. Jason Allen suggested that Bill Bryce get the Gary Winemiller to 
approve an appropriate sized flag. 

v. Motion to add the US flag to the uniform sweater was passed 
unanimously. 



b. Gary Winmiller suggested that we use some of the money provided by 
Ed Snyder’s estate to create a plaque for Ed Snyder that can be placed 
in the trophy case at the Academy.  Matt Lopez asked Gary to bring it 
to the board for approval. 

c. Gary Winemiller stated that the Fairfax County Retirement 
Association even would be held this year at Brandy Station on 
September 24. 

d. Jim Martin asked if LODD events should be placed on TeamSnap. 
i. Response was that it is going to depend on what type of 

information we have. 
ii. If we are the point of contact for an event it will definitely be 

on TeamSnap. 
iii. We will try to put what we can on TeamSnap when we have 

enough information. 
VI. Meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm with motion by Steve Boulton, seconded by 

Tom Clappi and passed with a unanimous vote. 
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